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MEDIA STATEMENT 

18 June 2024 

To: Editors / Producers/ Journalists 

MEC MAJUBA TAKES CHARGE OF PROVINCIAL FINANCE ADMINISTRATION 

Mbombela, Mpumalanga Province – The Mpumalanga Provincial Treasury welcomes the 
appointment of Mr Bonakele Majuba to the finance portfolio. 

Premier Mandla Ndlovu announced Mr Majuba as the new Member of the Executive 

Council for Finance in the Province on Tuesday, 18 June 2024. 

 

The announcement of the executive council marks the beginning of the seventh term of 

the administration since the dawn of democracy 30 years ago. 

 

The MEC will oversee the overall financial management and reporting of the Province in 

accordance with the Public Finance Management Act (PFMA), which governs the financial 

management of the public sector, and the Municipal Finance Management Act (MFMA), 

which regulates the financial management of municipalities. 

 

Some of the critical responsibilities entrusted to his portfolio include: 

 

- Ensuring efficient and effective use of provincial resources 

- Preparing and submitting accurate and timely financial statements 

- Promoting sound financial management and accountability at the municipal level 

 

All MECs will be assigned to various districts where they are expected to champion 

integrated planning and the delivery of services in the context of the district development 

model. 

 

For inquiries, please contact Mr Letshela Jonas on 079 500 0154  
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